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DATES TO REMEMBER

October  2015


                6
PTA Meeting 7:00pm
   9       Kindergarten to J&K Farms

 14       Early Out 12:00
              15-16
NO SCHOOL
              23       Picture Day!

              29       Monster Mash 6:00pm

              30       Quarter ends

City Code Sec. 24-605-Protective bicycle

Helmets must be worn

(a) All individuals under 16 years of age while operating a bicycle upon any way in the city limits must wear a protective bicycle helmet of good fit which is securely fastened to the operators head.

It is unlawful for any parent or legal guardian of a person under 16 years of age to permit such a person to operate or be a passenger on a bicycle or on any attachment to a bicycle upon a way unless at all times when the person is so engaged he or she wears a protective bicycle helmet of good fit, which is securely fastened to such person’s head
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Help! Help! Help!
Please remember when dropping off or picking up your child that only buses and licensed daycares are allowed in the turnout.  Our school buses need to be parked first and then daycare vehicles if there is still room. We have had many times at the 2:30 dismissal when the bus was not able to park because of too many cars in the turnout. If you drive through the turnout please be mindful of the children. Also, when parking along the curb, remember to keep the crosswalks clear.  Help us keep all of our children safe by following these simple rules.

STUDENT OF THE MONTH

Each month a student from each classroom will be chosen as student of the month. The following criteria is used; being a good worker, a good friend, a good sport and having a good attitude.  These students will get to eat lunch with Mrs. McCall.  Each student will get an All American Meal from McDonalds. 

The following students were chosen as Student of the Month for September:

Mrs. Bealer               Emma Crowe
Mrs. Roberts            Alexis Pacheco       
Mrs. Sigurdson        Tia Malli
Miss Ash                     Chloe Grabarek
Mrs. Brammer          Brynn DeCroo
Mrs. Peel                   Jackson Nelson
Mrs. Chase                Colton Schlotter
Mrs. Henrichs           Amelia Nelson-Williams
Mrs. Miller                  Amaya Miller
Ms Sustarsic             Annmarie Horsman 
Mrs. Fowler               Andrew See 
Mr. Richmond           McKenna Dean
Ms Thompson           Nolan Reinhardt
Mrs. Bailey                Taylor Knutson
Ms. Loomis                Carson Burrington-Hodges
Mrs. Warren              Alexa Kingman
Mrs. Alwood              Alexis Brauer 
Miss Carlin                Connor Hash
Mrs. Nicholson         Linda Wilson
Mrs. Morales             Piper Moungsiharat 
Mrs. Samuelson        Ashley McCoskery
Mr. Schwartzkopf    Corbin Maxwell  


Many thanks to McDonalds for furnishing the Student of the Month lunches for Mrs. McCall over the last 18 years.
COUNSELOR’S CORNER

During grade school, kids start getting homework for the first time to reinforce and extend classroom learning and help them practice important study skills.

By doing homework, kids learn how to:

· read and follow directions independently

· manage and budget time (for long-term assignments like book reports)

· complete work neatly and to the best of their ability

It also helps them develop a sense of responsibility, pride in a job well done, and a work ethic that will benefit them well beyond the classroom.

Parents can give kids lots of homework help, primarily by making homework a priority and helping them develop good study habits.

Setting Up Shop

The kitchen or dining room table is a popular workspace for younger children; they may feel more comfortable being near you, and you can provide encouragement and assistance. Older kids might prefer to retreat to their rooms, but check in periodically and review the homework when it's completed. Wherever kids do homework, it's important to make sure their workspace is:

· well-lit

· comfortable

· stocked with school supplies (pens, pencils, paper, stapler, calculator, ruler, etc.) and references (dictionary, thesaurus)

· quiet and free from distractions — TV, video games, phone calls, or other family members.
If kids need a computer for schoolwork, try to set it up in a common space, not in a bedroom, so you can discourage playing video games, chatting with or emailing friends, or surfing the Internet for fun during study time. Also consider parental controls, available through your Internet service provider (ISP), and software that blocks and filters any inappropriate material. Find out which sites your kids' teachers recommend and bookmark them for easy access.

A Parent's Supporting Role

When it comes to homework, be there to offer support and guidance, answer questions, help interpret assignment instructions, and review the completed work. But resist the urge to provide the right answers or complete assignments. Focus on helping kids develop the problem-solving skills they'll need to get through this assignment and any others, and offer your encouragement as they do. They'll develop confidence and a love of learning from doing it themselves. Here are more tips to help make homework easier for kids:

· Establish a routine. Send the message that schoolwork is a top priority with ground rules like setting a regular time and place each day for homework to be done. And make it clear that there's no TV, phone calls, video game-playing, etc., until homework is done and checked.

· Strategize for homework sessions. Teach kids to take stock of how much homework there is and what it involves so they can create a strategy that fits their workloads and temperaments. Some kids might want to tackle the harder assignments first — when mental energy levels are highest — while others prefer to get the easier tasks over with. By helping them approach homework with a strategy when they're young, you'll teach your kids to do that independently later. Allow them to take a break if needed, then guide them back to the homework with fresh focus and energy.

· Instill organization skills. No one is born with great organizational skills — they're learned and practiced over time. Most kids first encounter multiple teachers and classrooms in middle school, when organization becomes a key to succeeding. Teach your child how to use a calendar or personal planner to help get organized.

· Apply school to the "real world." Talk about how what they're learning now applies outside the classroom, such as the importance of meeting deadlines — just like adults in the work world — or how the topics in history class relate to what's happening in today's news.

    Elementary
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Please make sure all student messages are called in 20 minutes before students are dismissed. If calls are made close to dismissal time there is no guarantee the message will get to your child. We do our best but with over 500 students dismissal time is very busy.








